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Basque Country | Spain

Dear Brethren:

Documents

Active in the ministry While we were waiting
to recover Teté’s documents to be able to go
back to Spain, we have been able to be very
active visiting churches, presenting our
ministry and reaching souls for Christ. We have
visited a total of 15 churches and each one of
them has been a huge blessing to us. There is
no doubt that the Lotd is working in Mexico

Sometimes things happen that we
can’t understand, but God always
has a purpose. We were visiting
Pastor Gil Totres’ church in
California. When we saw the
patking lot’s security, my ptecious
Teté decided to leave her purse
under the back seat of the car.
Bad choice! In spite of the
security of the place and the
surveillance cameras, some
thieves broke the cat’s window
and took her purse. They were
probably surprised when they saw
that there was no money in it, but
for us it turned out to be a greatet
cause to be upset because Teté
had ALL of her documents thete:
her passport, visa, Spanish
residence, drivet’s license, etc. It
has been a long, expensive and
hard process to recover her
documents, but praise the Lotd,
we now have her new passport
and visa, so, Lotrd willing, we’ll be
able to head back to Spain soon.
Motal of the story: Never leave
your purse in the cat!
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and in the Hispanic world.

Teté had the opportunity to participate in two
conferences for women, in one of them as a
speaker and in the other one as a translator.
Her visa will artive soon and we will be able to
head back to Spain. The reports that we have
received from our co-worker, Andy, are very
encouraging: the church keeps growing and the
services are exciting and full of life.
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Aderdi Two wotk teams from the United States will
be going to Aierdi this month. On this occasion, they
will be working on the lighting system in three
different rooms at the farmhouse, installing electric
connections, a screen for the projector and doing
different jobs in the bathrooms, among other things.
One of the teams is going to prepate an area whete
we are planning to build new outside bathrooms and
will also pour concrete in one of the parking lots we
have at the farmhouse.

At the end of the month of June the 45th Intensive
Institute of the Bible was carried out. The subject was
The Seven Churches of Revelations, and from what
we heard, it was a huge blessing,

Lord willing from the 28th of August to the 1st of
September we will have our 6th retreat for pastors and
workers in Aierdi. Our pastot, Dt. Luis Ramos, will be
with us and we are sure that it will be a great blessing.
Several families from different patts of Spain have
already signed up to enjoy a few days of good spititual
nourishment and encouragement to continue in their
ministries.

Thank you, dear brethren, for your faithful prayers and
support! May God bless you!

Because He is worthy,
Juan, Teté and Andrea Alvareg



